



RESUME - OCTOBER 2017 DENISE MASSIE BOARD MEMBER - PRESIDENT

- Denise served on the executive of the CPF Hamilton-Wentworth Chapter as Treasurer, Vice-President, and President. She is a parent of two children in French Immersion.
- As a Chapter member, Denise has organized yearly events open to the public, involving speakers, entertainers, child care, and a French book sale. She has promoted French Immersion and CPF at numerous school board French Immersion information nights and school and community events.
- Denise is a voting member on the Hamilton-Wentworth District School Board's French as a Second Language Advisory Committee (FSLAC) and served as co-chair for several years.
- Denise has also spoken at board meeting to advocate for issues affecting students at the Hamilton-Wentworth District School Board.
- Denise revitalized her Chapter's website and created a social medial presence on Facebook, Twitter, and Pinterest.
- When not volunteering for her Chapter, Denise is a Holistic Nutritionist with a private practice and works as a Healthy Living Advisor for Goodness Me! Healthy Food Market.
- Denise looks forward to serving another term on the CPF Ontario Board of Directors.